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RECOMMENDATION

Staff recommends that the MTA Board of Directors oppose AB 1652.

PROVISIONS

Current law creates the Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority and establishes the composition on the MTA Board.  

AB 1652 would:

· Add two voting members to the MTA Board.

· Require the new board members to be selected by the City Selection Committee.

· Delete the current provisions establishing sectors from which City Selection Members are selected.

· Require the City Selection Committee to define the six sectors from which the new members would be selected.

IMPACT ANALYSIS

AB 1652 is another attempt to restructure the MTA Board.  As with previous efforts, AB 1652 attempts to restructure the Board based on one specific interest group or issue.  In this case, Assembly Member Nakano suggests that representation on the MTA Board should be based on the amount of sales tax generated by the City of Los Angeles and County of Los Angeles as compared to the sales tax generated by other cities in the County.

The MTA Board has been subject to restructuring proposals since its inception.  In response to these proposals the MTA Board adopted principles regarding its structure which endorse the current composition.  Additionally, the structure of the MTA Board was the result of extensive negotiations among transportation interests in Los Angeles County and ultimately was the result of a consensus resulting from those discussions.  The MTA Board has historically opposed any effort to mandate a new structure through state legislation.  Current law allows for one seat from the City of Los Angeles to be transferred to the City Selection Committee if the population of the City of Los Angeles falls below 35% of the population of the combine population of all the cities in the County.

The restructuring of the MTA Board based on one issue such as proportionate sales tax generation will not address the complexities of transportation needs.  Although not specifically stated in the legislation, the assumption behind this proposal is that the sales tax should be handled on a return to source basis.  This type of argument creates winners and losers related to transportation funds and will produce inequities.  

For example, a particular city or area may generate significant sales tax receipts based on the existence of retail outlets.  This may or may not correspond to the areas need for transportation services.  Other areas with predominantly poor populations may not generate as much sales tax but may have greater needs in terms of transit dependency.  

Staff recommends that the Board continue its historic opposition to legislation attempting to restructure the Board and oppose AB 1652.
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